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Dear David, 
 
Thank you for your letter of 7 August in your capacity as Chair of the Petitions Committee, 
regarding Petition No. P-04-408 - Child and Adolescent Eating Disorder Service in Wales 
(CAMHS). 
 
The Welsh Government takes mental health very seriously and this is why it is the largest 
area of health expenditure with ring-fenced funding of £629million in the current year.   
 
In relation to funding for CAMHS services, we recognise the importance of children’s mental 
health services and we have invested almost £8million of additional funding annually in 
CAMHS in recent years to speed up access to services and expand existing provision, 
particularly in relation to talking therapies, which form a core component in the treatment of 
eating disorders.   
 
Of the £8million additional funding, £2.7million has also been specifically used to establish 
CAMHS crisis care teams. These teams work expanded hours in the evenings and at 
weekends to ensure young people presenting in crisis at accident and emergency units and 
elsewhere are able to have their needs met in a timely fashion. 
 
The Together for Children and Young People (T4CYP) programme, launched in February 
2015, is about ensuring the current system works more effectively across all sectors, not 
just specialist NHS services. One of the priorities of T4CYP has been to develop a care 
pathway for young people with co-morbid eating disorders.  
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The latest data we have for the number of under 18 year old Welsh residents admitted 
where the primary diagnosis was for an eating disorder has remained relatively static in 
recent years. In 2016-2017, the figure was 98 young people from Wales.   
 
We know that CAMHS services see the treatment of eating disorders as part of its core 
business and the Welsh Government has sought to strengthen this area, through the 
provision of an additional £250,000 per annum to recruit new specialist staff, up-skill existing 
staff and expand out-patient services.   
 
You may have also seen my recent announcement of an additional £500,000 per annum to 
improve the transition experience of young people with an eating disorder from CAMHS to 
adult mental health services, in which we have also invested an additional £1million per 
annum.   
 
I hope this is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
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